A weekly meeting of the Board of Selectmen was held on Monday, November 19, 2012 at 7:30
pm.

Present. Martin Crowley, Chair; Brian Connors, Clerk; George G. Samia, Town Administrator;
Catherine Johnson, Adm. Asst.

Pledge of Allegiance
Open Forum

Robert Charles, Veteran’s Services Officer was present to thank the public for their donations to
the Field of Flags event. Mr. Charles reported on the success of the event.

Tax Classification Hearing

TOWN OF EAST BRIDGEWATER
TAX HEARING - The Board of Selectmen and Board of Assessors will hold a public hearing on
property tax classifications on Monday, November 19, 2012 at 7:40 p.m. in the first floor

conference room at the Town Hall.

This hearing, which is required by law, determines whether the Town will have one classification
or will differentiate among several classes when setting the tax rate.

Paula Woolfe, Director of Assessing and Anthony Figueiredo, Assessor were present to

recommend to the Board fo not split the tax rate between Residential and Commercial/Industrial
classes.

M/Connors, s/Crowley, a unanimous vote, accept the recommendation of the Board of Assessors
and Paula Wolfe, Director of Assessing, to not split the tax rate for FY13.

Action ltems

M/Connors, s/Crowley, a unanimous vote, approve the minutes from November 5, 2012 Board of
Selectmen’s meeting.

M/Connors, s/Crowley, a unanimous vote, approve the recommendation from the Conservation
Commission for appointment of Paul Gallant as a member of the Conservation Commission
effective immediately through June 30, 2015.

M/Connors, s/Crowley, a unanimous vote, approve to award contracts to the bidders under the
SERSG DPW Services IFB for a thirteen month peried commencing on 1/1/13.

Town Administrator Report
Monthly Jr./Sr. High School Update
M/Connors, s/Crowley, motion to adjourn.

VOTE: Yes — Crowley, Connors; a unanimous vote in favor.

Meeting adjourned at 8:10 pm

/%:/;f’ Clerk

Board of Selectmen




